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ADVISORY: Construction crews mobilizing this week
As a resident in the area, you’ve likely seen crews preparing to start the in-water work at the Big Rock Boat Ramp. The ramp 
is now closed and work will continue through September, with the project wrapping up in October.

The final results of these upgrades will bring improvements to the breakwaters and ramp area, as well as a new floating 
dock system. Work is set to start on the breakwaters first (June-July), and wrap up with the floating dock/ramp at the end 
of August. September will see all final steps completed and demobilization of the site. 

The project team is committed to reducing the impacts of this work as much as possible and will continue to keep you 
informed as the project progresses.

CONSTRUCTION NOISEWHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW:
• The most immediate work will involve bringing loads 

of gravel onto the site, requiring a high degree of 
truck traffic particularly in this beginning period. 

• You may notice members of the construction team 
accessing the parking lot area at the Husky gas 
station – this is where the project office will be based 
for the duration of the work.   

• There are no expected road closures as a result of 
this work. 

• The seawalk route along the waterfront will remain 
open during the construction period, and flaggers 
will be on hand to make sure the path’s crossing is 
safe for pedestrians.

• The project offers a critical upgrade that will allow 
Campbell River’s boaters and anglers to launch safely 
for years to come.

If you have any questions/concerns, or would like more 
information, please contact the project team at 250-895-
1936 or capitalprojects@campbellriver.ca.
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Construction work will inevitably cause 
disruptions. As residents and business owners in 
the area, we want to make sure you’re prepared 
for what to expect in the months to come, in 
particular around noise. 

Work Hours 
Construction is expected to happen between 
7am - 7pm seven days/week. There will be short 
periods (July 7-12 & 20-23) when work may start 
earlier (6am) to accommodate necessary work 
during low tides.

Steel Pile Installation 
As work begins on the floating dock, crews will 
be installing 8 steel piles in the ground. This will 
be the most noise-disruptive work and is 
expected to take place in early July. This work 
will occur during regular work hours.

We thank-you for your patience during this time.


